
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Congratulations 

Thurlby Stars Certificate Winners 

We would like to congratulate our Thurlby Stars for demonstrating one of our Thurlby Values this week. Our 

winners are: 

 

Reception –  Peter and James 

Year 1 - Ashley and Frankie 

Year 2  -  Theo and Edith 

Year 3  -  Polly and Verity 

Year 4  -  Flynn and Zion 

Year 5 –  Imogen and Ruben 

Year 6 –         Emma and Ella 

 

Attendance 

Our average attendance figure, for the week beginning 24th June, was 95.7% 

 

Class Attendance Awards 

 

1st Year 2 99.2% 

2nd Year 3 97% 

3rd Year 5 96.4% 

 

 

Reception 

Recently, in Reception, we have been learning about journeys and transport in our topic "Are We Nearly 

There Yet?".  

 

We have read "The Bus is For Us" and had a look at photos of old and new buses and different kinds of buses. 

We have noticed that some were double deckers and some had open roofs. We looked at and played with 

model buses and painted buses. We role played bus journeys taking turns to be the driver, passengers and 

ticket collector. 

 

In their independent play the children have been inspired to create construction sites and roadways, adding 

in signs and notices as well as developing lots of collaboration and problem solving. We also learned a new word 

"shimmering" and the children discovered shimmering powder to mix in their petal potions. 

 

 

 

Newsletter 37 
28.06.2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Keeping our Guinea Pigs Cool! 

The children from Reception have been practising cutting up vegetables in class this week. As it was so warm 

on Wednesday, the children decided to make some ice lollies for the Guinea Pigs. The Guinea Pigs loved them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 

Writing 

Year one absolutely love our mighty writer board! It has truly impacted the way the children learn and engage 

with writing. It is interactive, visual and fun, whilst also targeting the technical aspects of teaching writing in 

an engaging way. It can be used to aid fiction and non- fiction writing. The children get so excited to use 

mighty writer during our English lessons, it really promotes a love for writing in our classroom! 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Science 

In Science this term, year one are learning all about animals. Last week we focused on birds. We firstly 

discussed the different types of birds and the different parts of a bird. We then made our own bird 

feeders. The children covered a cardboard tube in lard. They then rolled this into bird seed. It was very 

messy, but they had lots of fun! They are hoping to spot lots of different birds eating from their bird 

feeders in their gardens! 

 

Year 4 

Year 4 have had a ‘Respectful Communication’ workshop today. This is part of the Lincolnshire ‘Stay Safe 

Partnership’ and focuses on teaching children the fundamental building blocks and characteristics of positive 

relationships, with particular reference to communication, friendships, family relationships, and relationships 

with other children and adults.  The children enjoyed some fun hot seat activities and some thoughtful 

discussions were held. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 

This week, year 5 have started a new maths topic, 

investigating measuring volume. They worked 

collaboratively in pairs to explore different volumes using 

cubes. What a fantastic hands-on lesson! Great work year 

5.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTFA 

Thank you to everyone who came to the PTFA Summer Fayre on Saturday. There were loads of events to 

watch and games and stalls to enjoy. A massive well done to our Thurlby choir who made their debut 

performance ahead of their Singsation! event next week. You were all wonderful 😊 

 

Thank you to staff and their families for helping and a massive thank you to our PTFA for all their hard work, 

not only on the day, but for all the extensive organising leading up to it. We are incredibly grateful to you all. 

 

Just over £2300.00 was raised which is a fantastic amount! Thank you all for your continued support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Thurlby Village Runs – Sunday 14th July 2024 at Lawrance Park 

Come and join in the Thurlby village Fun Run – at just under 3km, it’s a fabulous family activity with medals 

for all participants. If you’re a seasoned runner, why not try the 10km road race around the local villages? 

If you don’t fancy participating, then come and cheer on your friends and support a great community event! 

Refreshments are available for a small charge. 

 

All funds raised from this event are split between Thurlby Academy PTFA and 

1st Thurlby Scout Group so our school will benefit from any support given. 

 

FUN RUN - 10:00 am start. £5pp entry, under 8s must be accompanied by an 

adult. 

10K ROAD RACE – 11:00 am start.  Online entry via the QR code. More details 

can be found here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder of the trips/events coming up - contribution information below: 

Reception/Year 1 

Tattershall Farm Park - £12.00 due by today please 

Year 5  

National Space Centre - £28.00 due by Friday 12th July   

 

Year 6  

Spalding Bowl - £11.50 – due by Friday 5th July 

Bourne Academy - £5.00 – due by Friday 5th July 

Singsation! £13.22 due by 1st July  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Finch 

Headteacher 

 

Upcoming Calendar dates  

Monday 1st July -    Year 6 Gala Dinner for parents 6.00-8.00pm 

Wednesday 3rd July -    Singsation! Theatre Royal, Lincoln for participating Y2-Y6 pupils 

Monday 8th July -    Reception and Year 1 trip to Tattershall Farm Park 

Tuesday 9th  July -   LAST SWIMMING SESSION TODAY 

Year 6 afternoon trip to Bourne Academy - ‘High School Musical’  

Wednesday 10th July -   Year 4 trip to Norwich Theatre – 101 Dalmatians  

Thursday 11th July -    LAST FOREST SCHOOL TODAY 

Friday 12th July -    Year 3 Greek Day 

Sunday 14th July -    Thurlby Runs 

Tuesday 16th July -    Year 6 Leavers’ Performance to parents @ 6.00pm 

Wednesday 17th July -   Year 5 trip to National Space Centre, Leicester 

Thursday 18th July -    Rocksteady Concert for participating children @ 2.15pm 

     Year 2 – Great Fire of London Online Workshop 

     Year 6 trip to Spalding Bowl (return by approx 1.00pm) 

Friday 19th July –    End of Term 6  


